


























ADDENDUM #1 – QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 

REQUESTS FOR PROPOSALS ON  
ONE (1) NEW 4X4 LOADER BACKHOE 

 
Sanford Department of Public Works 

CITY OF SANFORD, MAINE 
156 School Street 

Sanford, Maine, ME 04073 
 

UPDATED: June 13, 2023 

 

The following Questions have been submitted regarding the subject proposal and Answers are 
provided as noted below:  

1. Q: Is the City a member of “Sourcewell” for equipment discounts?  
 
A: No. 
 

2. Q: Is there a trade-in as part of this proposal? 
 
A: No, not at this time. 
 

3. Q. Besides the specifications, are there important factors that the City will consider as 
part of making a decision on purchasing? 
 
A: Yes, the City requires demonstratable ability to provide timely and responsive 
outside service and maintenance when larger repair issues arise.  Parts availability is 
also a significant consideration. 
 

4. Q: Is the City interested in a machine demonstration? 
 
A: The City is generally interested in demonstrations at any time.  Once bids are 
opened, the City’s Fleet Management Team reserves the right to request specific 
demonstrations from bidders, interview the proposers, check references, and tour their 
maintenance facilities as necessary. 

 


